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2018 Grants*
n	 Education: $58,588
n	 Employee Support: $31,863
n	 Equipment: $663,378
n	 Programs: $120,019
n	 Sock Out Cancer: $72,341

* unaudited

2018 Revenue*
n	 Contributions: $825,352
n	 Events: $139,315
n	 Interest Income: $612,839

Net Assets*
n	 Net Assets 2017: $25,196,730
n	 Net Assets 2018: $23,150,806

Total of Grants 
Awarded to UHS in 
2018: $946,189

Total Revenue and 
Support Raised in 
2018: $1,577,506

Net Assets  
in 2018: $23,150,806



… in Neurodiagnostics
A UHS Foundation grant made possible the purchase of new 
Cadwell continuous real-time electroencephalogram (EEG) 
monitoring equipment for the Critical Care Unit at UHS 
Wilson Medical Center. This grant was also partially funded 
by Bates Troy and Brian and Anahit Kradjian in memory of 
Brian’s father, Ara Kradjian. 

Continuous EEG allows a patient’s brain-wave activity 
to be monitored for an extended period, ranging from 
hours to days. Prior to the availability of this equipment, 
patients experiencing seizure activity received intermittent 
monitoring, which meant the 
possibility of missing critical seizure 
activity that could be valuable in 
reaching a diagnosis or deciding 
on the most effective management 
medication.

“Long-term continuous EEG 
monitoring has become the standard 
of care for a subset of patients 
requiring neurologic intensive critical 
care,” said Lorie Spellane, coordinator 
of Cardiopulmonary Services. “We use 
it for patients experiencing intractable 

seizures, non-convulsive seizures or status epilepticus; for 
those who have had a traumatic brain injury; or for other 
neurological conditions.” If a doctor introduces an anti-
seizure medication, the clinical team can use continuous 
monitoring as the new medication takes effect to see if it’s 
working, she noted. 

The equipment includes a video component, and all 
brain activity can be monitored remotely and recorded. 
Technicians review the information after the requested 
interval and present it to the ordering physician. 
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A Message from the Executive Director 

The UHS Way: Across the UHS 
System, it means our commitment 
to the health and well-being of our 
patients, our patients’ loved ones, our 
colleagues and our communities. We 
who take pride in UHS support this 
commitment by living, every day, 
the brand promise: to listen, to show 
respect and to give hope.

There is also a UHS Way of giving. It is 
realized through the actions of those 
who give so generously to the work 
of the UHS Foundation. It means the 
commitment our donors make, year 
after year, to help us provide the best 
care possible to those who entrust 
us with their health. Donations are 
made for many reasons – in gratitude 
for an exemplary patient experience, 
in memory of loved ones who have 
passed, or in honor of fellow UHS team 
members.

Inside this report you’ll read about 
our UHS Auxiliaries and how their 
volunteer efforts have made a 
significant impact on the delivery of 
quality care. We’ll hear from the first 
Dolores Salanger Scholar and how 
that scholarship has strengthened 
her commitment to nursing and UHS. 
And a new piece of equipment in 
the Critical Care Unit at UHS Wilson 
Medical Center has been made 
possible in part by a patient’s family to 
provide a quality experience for those 
patients and families who follow.

Performance, Accountability and 
Engagement. All three of these are 
reflected in the service mission of 
UHS, in the lives that are saved and 
enhanced and in the difference that 
is made through your vision and 
generosity as a Foundation donor and 
supporter. Thank you for helping to 
create The UHS Way.

Cory S. Jacobs 
Executive Director

Diagnostic technician Kelli Carnock-Love 
demonstrates the new EEG equipment in 

the Special Diagnostics Department at 
UHS Hospitals.

Our 2018 Donors

Leaders	  
$50,000 and Up	
Dr. Bai Lee	
Pepsi Bottling Group, LLC	
Security Mutual Life Insurance Co. of NY/

Sock Out Cancer	

Benefactors 
$25,000 to $49,999
Broome County Community Charities, Inc.
Compass Group
UHS Auxiliary Binghamton General Hospital
UHS Auxiliary Wilson Medical Center

Patrons
$10,000 to $24,999	
Anonymous	
Bates Troy, Inc.	
Mr. and Mrs. John Carrigg	
Estate of Charles F. Murphy	
Estate of Leopold Eckler	
Estate of Robert B. Thomas	
LeChase Construction	
M&T Bank	
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Salanger	

Ambassadors
$5,000 to $9,999
Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld, LLP
Barclay Damon, LLP
Binghamton Giant Foundation

Cerner
Chianis & Anderson Architects, LLP
The Honorable Robert W. Coutant
Dunkin Brands
Excellus Blue Cross/Blue Shield of CNY
Feehan Financial Services
Fidelity Charitable Donor Advised Fund
Hinman, Howard & Kattell, LLP
The Community Foundation for South 

Central New York–James A. & Loretta J. 
Carrigg Fund

James H. Nelson Trust Fund
Mr. David MacDougall
O’Connor, O’Connor, Bresee & First, P.C.
Visions Federal Credit Union
William J. Merwin Trust Fund

(Continued on Page 3)

Cory Jacobs

Supporting
Performance, Accountability and Engagement …
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About the residency

Once a month for a year, new nurses 
attend a full-day class in a dedicated 
training space at UHS Lewis Road 
in Johnson City. The UHS Nursing 
Residency Program augments and 
strengthens concepts and skills 
learned in nursing school and during 
clinical practice on nursing units.

The first half of the curriculum centers 
on clinical concepts. The second half 
is devoted to professional growth 
and development. Topics include 
quality, safety, continuing education, 

professional development and 
scenario-based simulations. 

Victoria Cooper, RN, joined UHS in 
June 2018, and credits the residency 
program with her smooth transition 
to clinical practice. “The program 
has allowed us to get a hands-on 
education in a group setting,” she said. 

“The new training equipment gives us 
a chance to practice skills, including 
procedure set-up and problem-solving, 
before we have to use them in actual 
situations.”

… in Nursing Education
In 2018, the UHS Auxiliary Wilson Medical Center donated 
$42,000 for the purchase of highly specialized simulation 
equipment for UHS’ new Nursing Residency Program. 
Auxiliary members raised the impressive total from sales at 
the UHS Wilson Gift Shop, as well as at sales events held in 
the medical center’s lobby throughout the year.

The residency program, which debuted in Summer 2018, 
is a year-long course that “onboards” new nurses, orienting 
them to and familiarizing them with the organization 
and the everyday challenges they will face. “Our goal is 
to improve the transition of a new nurse to a real-world 
practice, improve retention and decrease turnover,” said Toni 
Nash, RN, administrative coordinator of Nursing Education. 

Auxiliary members chose the Nursing 
Residency Program as a recipient 
of their 2018 dollars following a 
presentation of options by Cory 
Jacobs, executive director of the UHS 
Foundation. According to Louise 
Wasyln, treasurer and former president 
of the Auxiliary, “Many Auxiliary 
members are retired UHS employees, 
so we felt this was a good project for 
this year,” Ms. Wasyln said.

Said Ms. Nash: “We created a wish-list of equipment, which is 
how the donation was spent. We’re most excited about the 
ventriloscopes – simulation stethoscopes that can reproduce 
normal and abnormal cardiac and lung sounds.” Other 
items purchased include: models for learning chest tube 
management, venipuncture and pressure-ulcer assessment, 
along with nasogastric tube, tracheostomy and ostomy care. 
A new training defibrillator was also purchased. 

“These tools give new nurses a chance to practice critical 
clinical skills, ranging from assessing basic vital signs to 
diagnosing an acute condition – without being in a live-
patient situation,” Ms. Jacobs noted. “This gives time for 
education and questions.”

(Continued from Page 1)

Advocates
$1,000 to $4,999
ACCO Brands
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Barnard
Barton Foundation
Ms. Elizabeth Boland
Dr. and Mrs. Bruce Bowling
Ms. Christina Boyd
Broome Bituminous Products, Inc
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Cerra
Chemung Canal Trust Company
Chimera Integrations
Dr. and Mrs. Rajesh Dave’
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Dietrich
Dr. and Mrs. Stanley Erney
Dr. and Mrs. John Giannone
Dr. and Mrs. Francis J. Gilroy
Ron and Betty Goodwin
Mr. Jerry Halbert
Health/ROI
Highland Associates, Ltd.
International Health Management 

Assoc., Inc.
Ms. Cory Jacobs
Johnson Controls
Mr. and Mrs. John Karedes
Dr. and Mrs. Hisham Kashou
Klepper, Hahn & Hyatt
Dr. and Mrs. Drake Lamen
Mr. and Mrs. Victor Lamoureux
Levene, Gouldin & Thompson, LLP

Ms. Carolyn Mancini
Dr. Ali Marhaba
Mrs. Janet Mead
Ms. Robin Mead
Medical Management Resources, Inc.
Dr. and Mrs. Alan V. Miller
Mirabito Energy Products
F. David and Susan E. Mistretta
NBT Bank, N.A.
Mr. and Mrs. Leo O’Connor
Park Outdoor Advertising
Bipinchandra R. Patel
Plumbers & Pipefitters Local 112
Prism
Pyramid Brokerage Company
Roberts Eyecare Associates
Dr. and Mrs. Peter Ronan
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Rongo
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Russell
Shenker, Russo & Clark LLP
Drs. Mark V. and Nancy Shumeyko
Dr. and Mrs. Genadij Sienkiewicz
Mr. Paul Summers
Ms. Mary Surdey
Mrs. Gail Thalacker
The Busfield Foundation
The Harvey & Elizabeth Prior Shriber 

Charitable Foundation
The Russell Friedman Law Group, LLP
Tioga State Bank
UHS Positive Change Program
Ms. Laurie Van Kuren
Warren Real Estate

… in Program Enhancement
The UHS Auxiliary Binghamton General Hospital 
donated $37,435 in 2018 to fund a wide variety 
of program and service needs at the hospital.  
Auxiliary members raised this substantial total from 
sales at the hospital’s Gift Shop, a theme-basket 
raffle and special lobby sales throughout the year.  
“The Auxiliary presents a request for proposal to 
UHS Binghamton General departments annually, 
seeking specific funding requests,” said Cory Jacobs, 
executive director of the UHS Foundation.  “The 
group generally funds between $35,000 and $40,000 
in projects and purchases.”

The 2018 funded items ranged from art works for 
Krembs 3 and 5 to a washer/dryer set for the Post-
Acute Care Unit, as well as training tools, Volunteer 

Department 
software and a 
variety of higher-
cost clinical 
items.  Said Ms. 
Jacobs, “I recently 
heard a nurse 
manager speak 
about the value 
of the AccuVein 
vein-finder tool 
currently being used with patients, and how much 
easier it was to start IV fluids on certain patients.  The 
hard work and generosity of the Auxiliary members 
made the purchase of that tool possible.”

WWJD Foundation
Ms. Sharon Yaple

Friends	  
$250 to $999	
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Akel	
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffery Alexander	
Mrs. Kristy Alfano	
All-Mode Communications, Inc.	
Mrs. Julie Allen	
Lawrence and Karen Anderson	
Dr. and Mrs. Leonard Anderson	
Mr. Ryan Andres	
Andrew R. Mancini Assoc., Inc.	
Mr. and Mrs. Marc Angelillo	
Answer Binghamton	
Aon Foundation	
Mr. Richard Aswad	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Auchinachie	
Audio Classics, Ltd.	
Mrs. Suzanne Austenfeld
Dr. and Mrs. Saeed Bajwa
Dr. and Mrs. Leslie Bank	

(Continued on Page 4)	

Clinical disciplines such as therapy, surgery 
and medicine at UHS benefit greatly 
from generous contributions to the UHS 
Foundation and Auxiliaries. 

Simulation stethoscopes used to train nurses 
in the residency program were purchased 

with money raised by the UHS Auxiliary 
Wilson Medical Center.
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(Continued from Page 3) 

Mr. and Mrs James Barnes	
Ms. Melody Barton	
Ms. Karen Bayer	
Mr. Harold Beam	
Mr. and Mrs. Gerry Bendz	
Ms. Linda Best	
Frances and Alfred Bidwell	
Jim and Kathy Bigart	
Binghamton Country Club	
Binghamton Plate Glass Co.	
John and Karen Birchall	
Bob Carr 2.0 Printing & Mailing	
Ms. Kimberly Brady	
Ms. Jennifer Branish	
Mrs. Susan Brassard	
Ms. Gay Canough	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Carangelo, Jr.	
Mr. Robert Carangelo	
Mr. & Mrs. Donald P. Carlin	
Mrs. Susan Carman	
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Chambala	
Champion Healthcare Technologies	
Ms. Terri Chase	
Cipriani & Werner, PC	
Mr. and Mrs. Kurt Clark	
Coachmaster	
Mr. Timothy Connelly	
Ms. Andrea Courtney	
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Coutant	
Dr.  and Mrs. Edward Cox	
Day Automation Systems, Inc.	
Dr. Stephen Federowicz and Dr. Mary 

DeGuardi
Dr. & Mrs. James Dellavalle	
Mrs. Shirley DeLucia	
Mr. and Mrs. James Demoski	
Ms. Melissa DePersis	
Mr. and Mrs. Americo DiCamillo	
Mr. Steven Donlin	
Double Tree By Hilton	
Drive Medical	
Mrs. Elizabeth Earley	
Mrs. Paula M. Elly	
Endwell Rug Company, Inc.	
Engineered Solutions, PLLC	
Enterprise Fleet Management, Inc.	
Mr. and Mrs. George Entwistle	
ErgoniQ	
F.E. Jones Construction	
Ms. Barbara Fabrizi	
Mrs. Kathleen Fairbrother	
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Feehan	
Dr. and Mrs. Frank Floyd	
Forward Business Solutions	
Fust Charles Chambers, LLP	
Garland Roofing Systems	

Dr. Thomas Genese	
Ms. Deborah Giannone	
Dr. Roy Gill	
Mr. and Mrs. James Godleski	
Mr. David Gouldin	
Mr. Alec Grabowski	
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Griffiths	
Dr. and Mrs. Ronald Harris	
Hatala Orthodontics	
Ms. Jennifer Hatton	
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Haun	
Hawthorne Hotel	
Ms. Kathleen Haynes	
Ms. Jessica Hein	
Mr. and Mrs. Ric Hensberry	
Ms. Amy Howard	
Dr. Jodie Howell and Mr. Joseph Howell	
Ms. Elizabeth Hoyt	
HTM Enterprises, Inc.	
IMS Health Shared Business Services	
Mr. and Mrs. Charles O. Ingraham	
Mr. Edward Ireland	
Mr. James Jester	
Dr. and Mrs. Domingo Jimenez	
JMI	
Johnson, Lauder & Savidge, LLP	
Mr. and Mrs. Erik Jones	
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Keehle	
Ms. Dawn Marie Kelleher	
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Keller	
Mr. Frank Kelley	
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Kennis	
Keystone Associates Architects	
King & King Architects	
Dr. and Mrs. Frank Kirk	
Mrs. Cynthia Kirk-Barreiro	
Bruce Klein	
Ms. Carol Korutz	
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Kradjian	
Dr. and Mrs. David Kwiatkowski	
LADA of NY, Inc.	
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Larsen	
Law Offices of Burr & Reid, LLP	
Ms. Amanda Lefcheck	
Mr. and Mrs. James Lockwood	
Louis N. Picciano & Son, Inc.	
Mr. and Mrs. Sam A. Lupo Jr.	
Mr. and Mrs. George Malenda	
Mrs. Brenda Margolis	
Matco Electric Corporation	
Dr. and Mrs. Isaac Matta	
Ms. Michele McCabe	
Mr. Paul McDonald	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Mead	
Ms. Becky Meyer	
Mr. William Michael	
Mr. and Mrs. Joshua Miller	
Mr. Douglas Monroe	

Ms. Vicki Monticello	
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Motsavage	
Dr. Michael Murphy	
NAC Enterprises, Ltd.	
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Newman	
Northeastern Plate Glass	
Ms. Deborah O’Brien	
John K. Oakes	
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Oleniacz	
Ms. Tamasine Oram	
Owens & Minor, Inc.	
Park West Gallery	
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Patterson	
Pavlovich Pavement Markings, LLC	
Peoples Security Bank and Trust	
Dr. and Mrs. John Perry	
Mr. Robert Phillips	
Ed and Betsy Pietriyk	
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Pille	
Price Chopper’s Golub Foundation	
Mr. Prakash Ramanathan and Ms. Tara Stento
Raymond Foundation	
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Resciniti	
Resciniti Dry Cleaning	
Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Ribner	
Carol Dickson Robertson	
Rockwell Collins	
Ms. Patricia Rogers	
Rogers Service Group, Inc.	
Dr. Andrea Rothe	
Russell & Russell	
Mr. Greg Saddlemire	
Sall-Stearns, Inc.	
Sam A. Lupo & Sons, Inc.	
Dr. and Mrs. Edward Santelli	

Mr. and Mrs. Jon Sarra	
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Schmidt	
Mr. David Scoff	
Ms. Susan See	
Seneca Allegany Resort & Casino	
Sentry Alarms	
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas Serafini	
Mrs. Mitzi Sherba	
Shumaker Consulting Engineering	
Dr. Jagmohan Sidhu	
Southern Tier Auto Care	
Ms. Josephine Strano	
T-Squared Custom Millwork, Inc.	
Tabernacle United Methodist Church	
Mr. and Mrs. James Tallon	
Taylor Garbage Service	
TECSYS	
Ms. Claudia Tenney	
Ms. Jessica Testa-Thompson	
The Hotel Hershey 	
The Jacob and Rose Olum Foundation	
The Night Shift	
The Rug Shop, Inc.	
Tim Duffek Contracting, Inc.	
Town Square Media	
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Traverse	
Tri County Refrigeration	
Triose	
U.S. Security Associates	

UHS Community Relations	
UHS Employees Federal Credit Union	
UHS Wilson Medical Center Engineering
Walt Disney World Company	
Ms. Ann Watkins	
Weathermaster Roofing Company	
Mr. David Wheeler	
Mr. Paul Wickizer	
WICZ-TV, Fox 40	
Williams Doors & Hardware CVP, INC.	
Mr. Alan Wilmarth	
WIVT-TV 34	
Dr. Kathleen J. Wold	
Women’s Abruzzese Club	
Xerox Corporation	
YMCA Downtown	
Dr. and Mrs. Daniel Young	
Mrs. Kelly Zayac-Draper	

In Memory Of:
Robert Albrecht
Elaine Alexander
Robert E. Auchinachie
Frederick G. Bishara
Dorothy M. Brunick
Beatrice Burdick
Claire Carr
Martin M. Casey
Helen S. Coutant

Robert Curtis
Arlene Engle
Deborah Gouldin
Evelyn Graves
Kim Harden
Margaret Holly
Ara Kradjian
Eleanor Lamen
Robert W. Mead
Marion L. Meltzer
Sharon Noyes
Patrick E. O’Hara
Evelyn Rittenhouse
Irving A. Rothe
John Ruggieri
Megan Santa Croce
Elizabeth Scartelli
Margaret Silvanic
Mary Jane Stevens-Mueller
Eugene Taren
Betty Tearpock
Madelyne Toole
David Wallan
Justin Wheeler
Elizabeth Winter

. . . in Career Development
Irene Sabin, RN, is a UHS nurse committed to lifelong 
learning and the direct application of that learning 
to the patient experience, which made her an ideal 
recipient of the first scholarship from the Dolores 
Salanger Fund for Advanced Nursing Education and 
Research. Irene’s professional advancement as a 
member of the UHS team has been impressive, as she 
started out washing dishes in the cafeteria right out 
of high school in 2001 and, by 2017, was named nurse 
manager of Professional Practice for UHS Hospitals. 

Her devotion to pursuing education and leadership 
skills and focusing on quality patient care have 
made her success possible. She has held posts as a 
dietary and unit assistant, medical/surgical nurse, 
cardiovascular ICU nurse and nurse educator/
performance improvement coordinator. In 2005 she 
earned a bachelor’s degree in athletic training from the 
State University of New York at Cortland and, in 2006, a 
bachelor’s in nursing from Binghamton University. 

Her commitment to education continues, with her 
enrollment in 2016 in Liberty University’s online 
master’s in nursing administration program. She is set 
to graduate in October. Her goal is to apply what she 
learns to enhance evidence-based nursing care at UHS. 
“Everything I have learned throughout my graduate 
program has been advantageous for me and for UHS so 
far, and I have no doubt that will continue,” she said. “I 
am grateful for the opportunity and for the scholarship.” 

The Dolores Salanger Fund was established at the UHS 
Foundation by Mrs. Salanger’s son, Matthew J. Salanger, 
as he transitioned from president and CEO of UHS to 
a new role as senior strategic advisor. Mrs. Salanger, of 
Syracuse, is a retired nurse. Seeded with a contribution 
from Mr. Salanger and his wife Mary Ellen, the fund 
specifically supports UHS nurses enrolled in specialized 
advanced degree programs. Donations can be made via 
the Foundation giving page at nyuhs.org. 

Scholarship recipient Irene Sabin, RN
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